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Notice of forthcoming merger 

In Popůvky on: 15 December 2022 

 

 

Dear Business Partners, 

 

We would like to inform you about the forthcoming merger by acquisition of the company HUTIRA – VISION, 

s.r.o., RN: 29319501, with its registered office at Vintrovna 398/29, 664 41 Popůvky, registered with the 

Regional Court in Brno under File No. C 77450 and the company ATJ special, s.r.o., RN: 49432851, with its 

registered office at Veveří 211, 664 81 Ostrovačice, registered with the Regional Court in Brno under File No. 

C 11687, as the dissolving companies, with HUTIRA – BRNO, s.r.o., RN: 25324870, with its registered office at 

Vintrovna 398/29, 664 41 Popůvky, registered with the Regional Court in Brno under File No. C 25337, as the 

successor company. The legal effects of the merger are expected on 1 January 2023. 

 

As a result of the merger, the companies HUTIRA – VISION, s.r.o. and ATJ special, s.r.o. will be dissolved and 

all the assets of these two companies, including the rights and obligations in relation to you, will be 

transferred to the successor company HUTIRA – BRNO, s.r.o., which will continue the business activities of 

its legal predecessors after the completion of the merger process without any changes or interruptions. 

The aim of the described merger is only to simplify and clarify the organizational structure of the companies 

in the HUTIRA group, or more precisely to adjust the structure of the group’s business in the Czech Republic. 

 

Since HUTIRA – BRNO, s.r.o. will become the universal legal successor of HUTIRA - VISION, s.r.o. and ATJ 

special, s.r.o. as a result of the merger, all rights and obligations under the contracts concluded with you will 

automatically pass to the successor company with effect from the date of registration of the merger in the 

Commercial Register. 

 

HUTIRA – BRNO, s.r.o. will change its name to HUTIRA s.r.o. as of 1 January 2023. 

 

As a result of the above-mentioned merger, the contact and payment details will also change. The new details 

will apply from 1 January 2023 as follows: 

 

HUTIRA s.r.o. 

Vintrovna 398/29, 664 41 Popůvky 

RN: 253 24 870 

VAT ID: CZ25324870 

 

Phone: +420 541 212 144 

 

Bank Details: 

Bank Account No. IBAN Currency 

Oberbank AG 2071115891/8040 CZ78 8040 0000 0020 7111 5891 CZK 

Oberbank AG 2071168440/8040 CZ74 8040 0000 0020 7116 8440 EUR 

ČSOB 372562063/0300 CZ21 0300 0000 0003 7256 2063 CZK 

ČSOB 372562143/0300 CZ92 0300 0000 0003 7256 2143 EUR 
 

Company registered in the Commercial Register kept by the Regional Court in Brno, Section C, Insert 25337 
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We hope that the above-mentioned transaction will not cause you any complications, and we trust that our 

mutual business relations will remain excellent. 

 

If you have any questions about this notice, please do not hesitate to contact your current contact person or 

the reception. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

__________________________ 

Ivo Hutira, 

Executive Officer, HUTIRA – BRNO, s.r.o 
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